Valley Striders – Treasurer’s Report 2014-2015
Everybody should have a copy of the Accounts which I’ll go through briefly.
The Club’s financial position is very satisfactory.

· Surplus of £3,618 (Running £2,609, Cycling £1,009).  
· £10,723 in the Bank, a healthy figure to deal with any contingencies. 

· Subs up by £2,177 to £9,101 including £341 paid in advance (£190 in advance last year). 
· An extra £549 was paid to England Athletics.  The registration fee for individuals is increasing from £12 to £14 on 1st April 2016.

· An extra £475 was paid to Leos (last year’s figure included £250 towards a new carpet, £80 sponsorship of the Beer Festival and a contribution of £120 from Cycling Only members).  
· We spent a bit less on Coaching Courses and Equipment at £685 but last year received £365 from the Leeds Athletics Development Fund.
· We have not yet received an invoice from Leeds Grammar School for use of the track. 

· Leeds Country Way includes monies received for this year and last year.  
· National Cross Country & Relay & Fell includes a refund of £270 from the British Fell Relays, paid last year but no teams entered.
· Surplus monies from the Harewood Trail Race were donated to Lineham Farm and the Yorkshire Air Ambulance (this year and last year balancing to zero).

· The surplus of £1,669.66 from the Meanwood Valley Trail Races was donated to Lineham Farm

· We have not yet received an invoice for the purchase of Hoodies.
· Yorkshire Vets income is £254 for last year and £396 for this year in respect of races organized by Valley Striders.

· Club Tent / Club Flag / Trophies relates to Junior trophies and medals 

· Cycling includes Club registration fees paid to British Cycling and CTC of £157; Tee Shirts and Jerseys includes a £90 VSCC kit rebate; Cycling Only Membership increased to £1,690 compared with £896 last year; Go Cycling Grant included the final payment of £1,300.
· The number of members has already been mentioned by Bob.
All in all it is a very satisfactory set of Accounts.  
In order to simplify the accounting process we have recently created separate bank accounts for Membership (managed by Tom Button), and Payments (managed by John Shanks).  We are in the process of creating a separate bank account for Cycling.  In addition we now have online banking (view only) to help keep track of transactions. 

Having done this job for the last 9 years I said last year that I was planning to give up the role.  I am very pleased that Mick Tinker has agreed to take over.  Thanks Mick, I am sure you will do an excellent job and wish you every success.

I would also like to thank Bob for all the help he has given me over the years which has helped make to the job easier..   

Are there any questions? 
PAUL WHITE

